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Mother’s Day Brunch Buffet 
Sunday, May 9, 2021 

Seating by Reservation Only 
 

Buffet featuring carving station with Prime Rib and Ham, Mahi Tropical,  

Chicken Bon Femme, Chef’s Vegetable, Salad Bar, Full Breakfast Buffet  

including Eggs Benedict, Omelets and Eggs to order, Pastries, Assorted  

Cakes and Pies, Champagne Punch, Orange Juice, and more. 
 

Adults $28.00, Children 5-10 years old $13.00 plus tax and gratuity. 

 

Memorial Day 

Golf Scramble 
Monday, May 31, 2021 

 

8:30AM Shotgun Start 

18 Hole - 4 Person Scramble 
 

Menu: 

Burgers, Hot Dogs, Pulled Pork, 

Baked Beans, Coleslaw, & Fresh Fruit 
 

$36.00 pp (includes golf, cart, prize  

money, lunch, house wine or draft beer 

with lunch, beverages, tax & gratuity) 
 

$16.00 pp Non-Golfer 
(for lunch, house wine 

or beer,  beverages,   

tax & gratuity) 

 

Father’s Day Buffet 
Sunday, June 20, 2021 

Seating from 10:00 - 2:00 
 

Carved Prime Rib, Chicken Marsala, 
Ham, Potatoes, Vegetables, Full 

Breakfast Buffet, Omelets & Eggs to 
Order, Salad Bar, Fresh Fruit  

Display, Assorted Desserts, Danish 
and Breakfast Breads, Juice,  

Champagne Punch, Coffee and Tea. 
 
 

Adults $28.00   
Children 5-10  $13.00   
plus tax and gratuity 

 

Reservations Requested 



Men's Golf  
PMGA (Peridia Men’s Golf Association) 

 
5/5 3-2-1 By Holes 
 
5/12 Twosome By Flight  
 
5/19 Two Best Balls 
 
5/26 Low Net 

From the Pro Shop  
By Brian Schmidt 

 

Happy May everyone!! I can’t believe the Winter Season is over. We certainly have had 
great weather for most of the golfing season. I hope everyone has enjoyed the playing conditions 
and I can’t wait to get you back in the fall for another great year.  

Please mark your calendars for our annual Member Memorial Day Golf Scramble on May 
31st, 2021.  This will be a 4 person scramble with a shotgun start at 8:30AM. The cost of this 
event will be $36.00 per person which will include golf and food. There will be beverages on the 
course for $2.00. Because of the popularity of these summer scrambles, this event is open to 
Peridia Members only. We want to make sure we have enough space for every member who 
wants to play. Please sign up in the Pro Shop beginning May 1st. 

I wanted to take a minute and discuss golf play hours. Every night, weather permitting, the 
flags are pulled. If you can not see the flags in the greens, the Golf Course is closed. Please 
refrain from practicing on or around the greens. Also, rounds can not be started after 5:00PM 
when the Pro Shop closes.  

Last minute reminders for all of you members leaving us for the summer. Please check 
your trunk, garages, and golf bags for any extra range balls that you may have.  Please return 
them to the Pro Shop before you leave.  Again, I want to thank everyone for a special Winter 
Season. You made all of our jobs in the Pro shop and Cart Barn a fun experience. Please be safe 
on your travels back home and see you back at Peridia in the fall. 

Members: Please remember our Dress Code when  
bringing guests to the Clubhouse.  

 

Casual Country Club attire is acceptable for regular dining.   Acceptable  
attire includes blouses for women, collared shirts for men, golf shirts, knit 
tops, khaki pants or walking shorts, slacks or skirts. Jeans are discouraged.   

 
Unacceptable attire includes cutoffs, short shorts, gym or running shorts, sweat or jogging 

suits, ripped, torn or ragged clothing, tee shirts or tank tops. 

  Gentlemen must remove their hats when in the dining room, after 5:00PM in the bar, and on  

Sunday all day.  Tee Shirts and hats are allowed at the Tiki Bar. 



MONDAY DUFFERS 
If you are new to golf, a sometime player,  
or want to play but not in a league, join us  

on Mondays at 1:18 for a fun, easy paced time  
of golf, laughter, and exercise.   

Some ride - some walk. 

 

Questions, or to sign up, call  
Ida Rigg @ 941-755-0494 

Tennis Schedule 
 

 

Mixed Tennis  
Monday through Friday: 8:00-11:00AM 

 

 

For more information  
call Terry Petti @ 941-567-4917 

Pickleball Schedule 
 

 

Mixed Pickleball  

Saturdays 8:00AM - 11:00AM 
 

Ladies Pickleball  
Monday - Wednesday - Friday    8:00 - 11:00AM 

 

Open Pickleball for Members & Public Everyday!  
 

Nets, balls and paddles are on the courts. All players 

must check in at the Pro Shop before play. For more 

information call Gloria Choate @ 941-753-1281 

Ladies' Golf    
PLGA (Peridia Ladies’ Golf Association) 

 

 

 

5-04 Low Gross/Low Net 
 
5-11 ONES 
 
5-18 Skins (By Flight) 
 
5-25 T's & F's    
 

Don't miss out on special events! 
 
 
   
 
 
 

THURSDAY “UTAH” GOLF LEAGUE 
(Handicap Needed) 

 
 

The League starts at 8:31AM. Anyone  
wishing to play, please sign up on the sheet posted in 

the Pro Shop.  
 

Contact person:  
Martie Smith @ 941-739-7702 

Ladies of Peridia on Facebook 
 

Ladies of Peridia, if you wish to have a way of  
communicating with other Peridia Ladies join the  

Facebook page “Ladies of Peridia Friends.”   
This site can be used to seek service referrals, know 

daily birthdays, caution, or question events in the  
neighborhood, etc. It is a closed page meaning  

that only Peridia women can join and no  
one else can see the page.  

Any questions call 941-254-7251. 

Tennis & Pickleball 
Court Rules 

 

Please make court reservations  
through the Pro Shop. Make  

sure to check in at the Pro Shop  
before playing. 

Non-members (excluding house guests)  

will be charged 
$5.00 Daily  or  $25.00 Monthly 

 

Members play for FREE! 

Peridia Ladies  
Pickleball Club  

Tournament Winners 
held on March 25th 

 

Gold Medalists 
Evie Carswell & Linda Mathewson 

 

Silver Medalists   
Carol Conneen & Claire Hajek 

 

Bronze Medalists 
Gloria Choate & Kathy Viana 

 
Congratulations Ladies! 



WATER AEROBICS 
 

MONDAY-FRIDAY @ 9:15AM 
 

FUN CARDS 
 

Come out and enjoy a great lunch followed by 
exciting card play.  

 
 

Fun Cards is held on the 1st, 3rd & 5th 
Wednesdays at 11:30AM.  

 

 

Aerobic Classes 
 

 
8:00AM - 9:00AM 

   
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

Ladies’ Bridge 
 

Please join us every Monday at 11:30AM  
for lunch followed by cards.  

 

If interested, contact  
Karen Goff  @ 941-251-9322 to signup. 

Acknowledgements to Members 
 

 

Get Well, Just Thinking of You,  
Sympathy & Welcome for Newcomers 
cards are sent by the Social Committee.   

If you know of someone in our 
community to whom an  

acknowledgement regarding the  
above should be sent, please contact  

  Joyce Jordan @ 706-201-1357. 

YOGA 
**Strength … Flexibility … Balance** 

 

Although in-person yoga has been suspended 
until further notice,  

Yoga At Peridia continues on Facebook 
 

For details call Karen Kaiser @ 703-589-5856 

Peridia Singles 
To all singles in Peridia, you are invited to 
join our group for monthly activities.  If 

you are new to Peridia, this is a great way 
for you to meet new friends.  

Call Marlene Danielowicz @ 941-782-8880 

Canasta  

All Members Welcome! 
Please come and enjoy lunch at  

11:30AM followed by cards.  
Canasta is played every Tuesday! 

 

SEWING at PERIDIA 
 

If you like to sew and/or have scrap fabric,  
please join us at 2:30PM on the 4th  
Wednesday of every month at the  

Clubhouse. Please join us!   
 

Any questions, please call  
Barbara Van Buren @ 941-739-1551  

Terrace on the Green Hours 
 

 

Sunday - Open at 10:00AM 
 

Monday - Saturday - Open at 11:00AM 
 

Phone 941-758-2582 ext. 160 to place  

to-go orders and to make reservations. 
 

Hours may vary. Please check inside  

calendar for more details.  

    Mah Jongg Players 
 

Please join us every Monday at 1:30PM for 
Mah Jongg. Come early for lunch if you like.  

 
If interested, contact 

Mercedes Samuels @ 941-756-8136 



General Manager’s Corner 
 

The golf course has started its annual transition from winter rye grass back to Bermuda grass. During the 
transition you will notice some thin areas in our fairways. These thin areas are a result of heavy traffic as 
they are every season. Getting those areas back will take some time but Ray and his staff will start      
aerifying and verticutting during the next couple of weeks. This maintenance routine will be done early 
in the mornings before our golfers hit the links. If he needs to do additional work in those areas, Ray will 
work between our members play. The areas should be back to normal by mid-June.  

Mondragon has finished the drainage improvements on most of the front nine and now they have moved 
to the back nine. They should finish the back nine within two weeks. They have not begun to improve the 
drainage ditch on hole number 3 as of yet, but it is part of the plan. Shortly after the drainage work is 
completed, Mondragon will resume work on our bulkhead replacement project.  

This summer we will be closing the golf course on Thursdays each week beginning May 27th and we will 
re-open on Thursday, October 7th. By closing the golf course one day week, Ray has one day each week 
to perform golf course maintenance and improvements without interfering with our member’s play. 

Cart path repair work will start in July. This work will take approximately two to three weeks to        
complete and we ask for patience and cooperation from our members during this project. The contractor 
will be transporting materials between member’s homes using small buggies so that there will be no 
damage to member’s yards.  

A representative from York Bridge Construction Company was here in April to assess the condition of 
the bridge on hole #18. His comments were that the bridge was solid but needed a face lift. His           
recommendation was to replace the railings and install a new driving surface. His company is not         
interested in remodeling, but if we do end up completely replacing the bridge, he would be happy to 
quote a number.  Our plan at this time is to follow the recommendation, obtain a contractor and develop a 
plan for the bridge face lift.  

Sand trap improvement is scheduled for September. Our plan is to have a fresh look with new sand being 
added to the traps just before the start of the season. We have five traps needing about eight inches of 
sand and the other traps will only need about four inches. The drainage in all of the traps is working as it 
was designed to do. 

The storm that came thru on April 10th around 6:00PM blew a lot of the fencing away from the poles on 
the tennis/pickle ball courts. This was due to the wind screens that are attached to the fence not allowing 
the air to flow through freely. The wiring of the fencing, which is designed to break away before the 
poles bend, did exactly what it was designed to do when we have heavy winds. Frank and James are    
currently working on the repairs. Those of you that were here that night got to witness the wind as it 
came very close to blowing our shade canopies off the pool deck. I think we were very lucky that night 
not to have a lot more damage to our outside facilities.  

Our Tiki bar hours, Monday thru Sunday 11:00AM to dusk, will remain the same thru this off season 
with management keeping an eye on revenues and expenses. We will be monitoring member usage as 
this will be our first summer season with the Tiki bar open. The Tavern on the Green will be closed each 
Thursday starting May 27th and will re-open for Thursdays on October 7th. The kitchen will also be 
closed on those same Thursdays, so there will be no food service for to-go orders or for the Tiki bar.  

Remember, I always have time for your questions or comments, so please stop by my office.  My door is 
always open. 
 
 
Tom 

 



 
 
 
 
 
In order to be in compliance with our bylaws, the Master Board held a very brief Annual Meeting 
on April 12. A representative from each of the seven component HOA's was present.  We approved 
the minutes of the April, 2019 Annual Meeting. We then passed two resolutions as required by IRS 
regulations. The independent auditor's report for 2020 has not yet been completed. When finished, 
you will be provided a copy of the 2020 financials. 
 
After the Annual Meeting adjourned, our new board met for its Organizational Meeting. Officers 
elected were as follows: 

President - Wayne Roell 
Vice President - Don Milling 

Secretary - Charlie Nobs 
Treasurer - Tom Frohne 

 
The other board members are Frank Grote, Mike Gutzler, Keith Gainey, Judy Moseley and Glenn 
Heinrich. 
 
The Board appoints one of its members as a liaison to our standing committees. Those  
appointments were as follows: 

Social - Keith Gainey 
Restaurant - Judy Moseley 

Golf Advisory - Frank Grote 
Tennis/Pickleball - Mike Gutzler 

Long Range Planning - Glenn Heinrich 
Finance - Tom Frohne 

 
We continue to be in good shape financially. One of the reasons for this is that our members are 
USING THE CLUB. 
 
Wayne Roell 
President, Master Board 

 

Starting May 27, 2021 the  
Golf Course & Restaurant will be  

CLOSED on Thursday through the summer. 



PERIDIA PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION. INC. 

2021 YEAR TO DATE AS OF MARCH 2021 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY 

   2021 

   ACTUAL 

INCOME   

  ASSESSMENTS 565,659  

  GOLF 369,240  

  FOOD & BEVERAGE 233,047  

  ALL OTHER 19,969  

       TOTAL INCOME  1,187,915  

      

EXPENSES   

  COST OF GOODS SOLD (107,437) 

  WAGES AND BENEFITS (344,183) 

  REPAIRS AND MAINTENANCE (44,587) 

  
GOLF COURSE SUPPLIES -          
CHEMICALS & FERTILIZER (43,829) 

  CABLE TV (123,027) 

  UTILITIES (28,837) 

  ALL OTHER (120,981) 

       TOTAL OPERATING EXPENSES  (812,881) 

      

TRANSFER TO CAPITAL RESERVE FUND – MEMBER ASSESSMENTS  (135,624) 

      

  
     TOTAL EXPENSES AND     
TRANSFERS  (948,505) 

      

NET INCOME (LOSS) 239,410  

      

CAPITAL RESERVE FUND - YTD   

  BEGINNING BALANCE 1,738,431  

  
TRANSFER INTO FUND  - MEMBER 
ASSESSMENTS 135,624  

  
NEW MEMBER CAPITAL               
CONTRIBUTIONS 32,634  

      

  2021 CAPITAL EXPENDITURES  (87,813) 

       ENDING BALANCE  1,818,876  

      

CASH AND INVESTMENTS   

  OPERATING FUNDS  435,477  

  CAPITAL RESERVE FUND 1,818,876  

   TOTAL CASH AND INVESTMENTS 2,254,353  

      

FOR DETAIL FINANCIAL INFORMATION SEE PERIDIA WEBSITE  

WWW.PERIDIAGCC.NET 

   

ENDING BALANCES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE PENDING  

AN ANNUAL INDEPENDENT AUDIT. 

http://www.peridiagcc.net/


 

ANNIVERSARIES 

James & Constance Griswold ·············· 1 
Ken & Karen Goff ······························ 2 
Charles & Ann Bown ·························· 2 
John & Betty Daley ···························· 3 
John & Jane Powers II ························ 3 
Dan & Charlene Cornely ····················· 3 
Louis & Maureen Artalona ··················· 3 
Howard & Susan Knost ······················· 4 
John & Debbie Nielsen ······················· 4 
Larry & Jayne Strouse ························ 5 
Joseph & Brenda Nye ························ 5 
Greg & Deborah Wilson ······················ 6 
Leroy & Jeanette Hocking ··················· 7 
Keith & Dana Gainey ·························· 9 
Anthony & Gina Bruno ························ 10 
James & Vicki Bondzeleske ················· 12 
Cliff & Mary Miller ······························ 12 
John & Diane Schlitt ··························· 15 
Hans & Denise Hostettler ···················· 17 
Shelton & Daria Dozier ······················· 20 
Clint & Toni Joiner ····························· 21 
Ralph & Joan Weimer ························ 22 
David & Linda Guigear ······················· 22 
Devon & Julius Smith ························· 22 
Samuel & Diane Reich ······················· 22 
Robert Byrne & Karen Kaiser ··············· 23 
Douglas & Josephine Rigg ·················· 25 
Richard & Mary Seaton ······················· 25 
David & Wendy McClurg ····················· 26 
Tom & Kathi Deeter ··························· 26 
Piotr & Bogusia Kielich ······················· 27 
Julian & Carol Gerken ························ 28 
John & Carol Parks ···························· 30 

May Birthdays & Anniversaries 

BIRTHDAYS 
Mary Pasak ······················ 1 
Lorraine Stubley ················ 1 
Judy Hahn························ 2 
Ann Donnelly ···················· 3 
Dolores Conway ················ 3 
Gerald Bennett ·················· 4 
Denise Sherin ··················· 4 
Madalyn Mockridge ············ 5 
Julie Silva ························ 5 
Inci Harring······················· 5 
Donna Galvin ···················· 7 
Donald Newton ················· 8 
Carol Maroon ···················· 8 
Bonnie Hopkinson-Johnson · 9 
Eleanor Grischo ················ 9 
Clayton Welles ·················· 9 
Tom Bissonette ················· 9 
David Hopcroft ·················· 10 
Cindy Fenley ···················· 10 
David Strack ····················· 11 
John Saum ······················· 11 
Thomas Winter ·················· 11 
David Hauck ····················· 12 
Gundula Dehn ··················· 12 
Darla Dozier ····················· 12 
Jean Wielgolinski ··············· 13 
Gus DeGennaro ················ 13 
Karen Goff ······················· 13 
Patricia Hymes ·················· 14 
Ruth Strohl ······················· 15 
Donna Haueter ·················· 16 
Ingrid Sanders ·················· 16 
Judith Upper ····················· 17 
Samuel Bender ················· 17 
Bob Szczepkowski ············· 17 
Karen Roell ······················ 18 
Ted Cooke ······················· 18 
Kerrie Marchitello ··············· 19 
Howard Knost ··················· 20 
Cathy Seymore ················· 20 
Robert Nazzaro ················· 20 
Susan Knost ····················· 22 
Mike Lappas ····················· 22 
Mary Seaton ····················· 23 
Geraldine Reed ················· 23 
Jane Smith ······················· 23 
Mary McElroy ···················· 24 
Michelle Brennan ··············· 25 
John Landis ······················ 26 
 

Jane Martin ······················ 26 
Donald DeNuccio ·············· 26 
Ann Bown ························ 26 
Dorothy Garibaldi ·············· 27 
Adda Fort ························ 28 
Brent Hester ···················· 28 

Chuck Williams ················· 29 
Antonio Leandres ·············· 29 
Michael Parr ····················· 30 
Jef Schwartz ···················· 30 
John Viana ······················· 31 
James Roytz ···················· 31 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Gloria Van Ruden 
4917 Clubview Court East 

 
Frances Henry 

4111 Putter Place 
 

Meeting Reminders for May 
 
 

Patio 4 Meeting 
Monday, May 3 @ 1:00PM 

 
Patio 6 Meeting 

Tuesday, May 4 @ 6:00PM 
 

Social Committee Meeting 
Thursday, May 6 @ 2:00PM 

 
Patio 2 Meeting 

Monday, May 10 @ 3:00PM 
 

Patio 5 Meeting 
Tuesday, May 11 @ 2:30PM 

 
Golf Advisory Meeting 

Thursday, May 13 @ 2:00PM 
 

Fairway Trace 1 - At the Cabana 
Tuesday, May 18 @ 1:45PM 

 
Fairway Trace 2 - At the Cabana 

Tuesday, May 18 @ 2:30PM 
 

Fairway Trace HOA - At the Cabana 
Tuesday, May 18 @ 3:30PM 

 
Master Board Meeting  

Monday, May 24 @ 1:30PM 
 

Peridia Isle Meeting 
Tuesday, May 25 @ 2:30PM 

 
PHOA Meeting 

Tuesday, May 25 @ 4:00PM 
 
 

 

Seasonal Resident?   
Headed north for a visit? 

 

Please don’t forget to drop off your non-perishable food items before you leave. There is a  
collection box in the Peridia business office. All food items are donated to the  

Bradenton Salvation Army. 
 

If you need someone to pick them up,  
call Karen Vowles  941-739-0090. 

Thank you and have a great  

Spring and Summer! 

 

 

 

 

As I move into retirement, I would like to  

thank the board and homeowners of Peridia  

Golf and Country Club for the opportunity to 

work for the Club and with the Members.   

Since 1994 there have been many changes as the 

demographics of the Club changed from a retired 

or retiring membership to one including more 

working families, and children.  It has been a  

privilege to be part of the changes.  I will  

miss the rewards and the challenges that  

each day brought.  Thank you for the well  

wishes and the memories.     
 

Judy Seals 



Members’ Nine & Dine Buffets 

Dinner will now be a served salad and a buffet with dessert and beverage. 

Please sign up at the Pro Shop 24 hours in advance. 

Dinner and Golf $28.00.  Dinner Only $17.00 inclusive. 
 

May 6- House Salad, Chicken Parmesan and Salmon Piccata (GF), 

with Chef’s Sides, Beverage, and Dessert. 
 

May 13 - House Salad, Meatloaf and Chicken Francaise (GF)  

with Chef’s Sides, Beverage, and Dessert. 
 

May 20 - House Salad, Chicken Marsala (GF) and Stuffed Cabbage 

with Chef’s Sides, Beverage, and Dessert. 
 

Starting May 27, the Terrace on the Green Restaurant & Golf Course  

will be closed on Thursday through the summer.  

 

Wednesday Night Specials 
May 5 - All you can Eat Fish n’ Chips – Start with 2 pieces of beer battered  

fish, then 1 piece for each re-order. Fries and Coleslaw on first order only,  
not on re-orders. $13.00 *Select menu also available.  

 
May 12 - Wednesday evening Birthday Buffet for those  

members with birthdays in January through May. Reservations required. 

Served salad, buffet with Carved Prime Rib, Salmon Florentine, 

Chef’s Potato and Vegetable, and Birthday Cupcake, and Beverage. 
Dinner is complimentary for the member celebrating their birthday. 

$24.00 plus tax and gratuity for other guests.   
Members receive one complimentary birthday buffet per calendar year. 

 
May 19 - Pasta Night – Tossed Caesar salad, garlic bread, and your  

personal Pasta creation prepared as you watch. $14.95 
 

May 26 - All you can Eat St. Louis Ribs & BBQ Chicken – Small salad bar of potato salad,  
Coleslaw and pasta salad. Baked beans, corn on cobb, roasted red potatoes.  $16.00 

 
 

 Members’ Bingo Saturday Night    

  $14.50 plus tax and gratuity. 
May 22 - House Salad, St. Louis Style Barbecued Ribs (GF) and  

Fried Chicken, Chef’s Sides and Dessert, Beverage. 

 

Entertainment at the Club 
Reservations are requested for all inside dining. 

 

Sun., May 2 - Ray Paladino entertains at the Tiki Bar 5-7.   Dining 4-7 
 

Fri., May 7 - Time Trax plays 6-9 in the Clubhouse. Dining until 8. 
 

Fri., May 14 - Robert & Wolfie plays in the Clubhouse 6-9.  Dining until 8. 
 

Sun., May 16 - Ray Paladino at the Tiki Bar 5-7.  Dining 4-7. 
 

Fri., May 21 - George Durham plays in the Clubhouse 6-9.  Dining until 8 
 

Fri., May 28 - Ocean’s Eleven Big Band plays in the Clubhouse 6-9. Dining until 8. 



Fighting Fraud and Staying Safe 
By:  Pam Wallace, Chairman, Peridia Crimewatch Committee 

 

AARP recently reported that frauds aimed at older adults are becoming more creative.  Scammers 

stay on top of whatever is new, such as the popularity of Zoom, COVID-19 Vaccine Card Cons, 

fake online shopping sites, and “account problem calls or texts”.  There are many more however, 

but these are some of the latest.  If you receive an e-mail or message with the Zoom logo telling 

you to click on the link because your account is suspended, etc., do not do it. If you click, it can  

allow criminals to download malicious software onto your computer and access your personal  

information.  Many who got a COVID vaccine posted selfies showing their vaccine card and the 

scammers immediately pounced on that.  If you want to inform friends and family that you got your 

shots, do so, but do not post your card on social media. Do, however, keep it in a safe place and 

making a copy of it is suggested as well.  Some doctor’s offices are making them a part of your 

medical records and will accept a copy for their records, and moving forward, the original card may 

be required for travel, cruises, entry into other countries. Who knows!!  Fake on-line sites are using 

phony logos that closely resemble the real ones. Never click on an ad to go to a retailer website. 

Scammers are sending fake text messages or calling, pretending to be your credit card company or 

your bank to advise that there is a problem with your account, or someone has tried to access it 

through an ATM. Do not give them any information, just contact your bank or credit card company 

to check for a problem.  Lastly, let calls from numbers you do not recognize go to voice mail.  

Delete suspicious pop-ups or phone messages.  Do not allow anyone remote access to your home 

computer unless it is the Geek Squad or similar company that you have contacted for help with a 

problem.  

 

Staying Safe:  Well,  that has an entirely new meaning than it used to, that is for sure!!  It seems the 

older we get, the more challenges we face, not just medically but emotionally as well.  2020 sucked 

and while we are seeing some light at the end of the tunnel (hopefully it’s not a train!) we are  

beginning to enjoy the outside, visits with loved ones, dinners by the ocean and at our beautiful 

Country Club and Tiki Bar.  For some of us we can breathe a little easier now that we have had our 

vaccinations. We aren’t out of the woods for sure, but hopefully we are moving in the right  

direction. We all know what a caring community we live in and that has never been more evident 

than in last 12+ months.  Many of you don’t know this but there are quite a few members who 

worked tirelessly on behalf of residents that were unable to secure vaccinations, needed  

transportation to get to them, and assure that they were ‘on the list’ (such as it was!)  It was life 

changing for many and they will be forever grateful for that help. I will not mention anyone by 

name because they did not do it for the glory, but because it was the right thing to do, but thanks so 

much for helping so many of our residents that may not otherwise have been able to have their  

families visit or be able to travel to them.   In closing, I wish everyone a great summer and safe 

travels.  For those who will return in the fall, be prepared for more traffic, construction, and retail in 

our area.  Even the shortest trips have become longer; it’s easier to escape from prison than it is to 

get out of the Neighborhood Walmart parking lot, or heaven forbid, try to cross over to Publix, or 

out at the bank/post office area.  Until next time…… 














